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Dear 25A Lions, 
 
Thank you all for a great 25A District Convention, we had over 100 registered and a lot more that participated in some form 
or fashion.  Thank you all for what you do in the name of Lionism.  You, members, are the heart of the organization.  I would 
also like to congratulate our members that stepped up in a trustee positions for the State Projects which are Leader Dog, 
ISBVI, Cancer Control and Speech and Hearing, our partnership with Indiana Lions Eye Bank/Vision First and our 
Foundations Ed Paine Care and Helping Hands and Indiana Lions Foundations.  Because we have these important trustee 
positions , we can get out valuable information as well as resources to our clubs and communities.  Each on of these entities 
have 3 trustee positions with a staggering 3 year term.  We still need some one for ISBVI and Indiana Lions Foundation.   
Again, thank you all for a great convention, ID Jose Marrero was very impressed with how we do things and how all of our 
members handle themselves with kindness and what we do for our communities.  But the year is not done and we still have 
lots of work to do.  We are currently at a plus in membership and we need to keep the momentum up going into DGE Nick 
Gonzaleze’s year.  DON’T DROP ANY MEMBERS!!!  Please keep in touch with your membership, find out what’s going on 
with them and most importantly ask the question: What do you want to do as a Lion?  If it’s just to pay the dues so that 
they feel like they are apart of something, that is fine.  If they want to do something that your club doesn’t normally do or 
has never done before, let them take the lead, try something new, something different, brainstorm ideas and even more 
important HAVE FUN WITH IT!!!  There is nothing worth getting mad over and making some one else feel terrible or not 
needed.  There’s no mistakes that can’t be fixed and turned into something good.  If we all work together in kindness and 
encouragement not only will you feel good about it, so will everyone else around you.  NOW is the time to step up and out 
of your comfort zone.  Every club should be thinking about officers for the Lions year 2022-2023 and have those elections 
this month or next.  DGE Nick will need that information for the next District Directory and it is very important you submit 
those officers to LCI so when they log on to the website they have the credentials to access the website for reporting club 
service and membership.  Also, there are several opportunities to get involved in the District as committee persons.  
Diabetes, Law Camp, Liberty Day, Chaplin, Rules, Constitution and By Laws, Environment, Women’s Leadership, and Vision 
are just a few examples.  DGE Nick will be reaching out to you all to see what your interest are.  If there is something you 
are interested in please do hesitate to contact DGE Nick or myself and ask questions.  
Last but not least I would also like to congratulate DGE Nick Gonzales and 1VDGE Stephen Helmken for the being elected to 
their perspective positions and wish them all the luck.  We are still looking for a 2VDG for the 2022-2023 Lions Years.  Again, 
NOW is the time to step up and do something different, the support is there, the training is there and all the resource you 
need is there waiting for YOU!!! 
God Bless and May the Lions Be With You 
DG Mitchell Semans  
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Greetings fellow Lions of District 25A! it was nice to see many of you at our District Convention. It was quite an 
entertaining weekend full of learning, fun, and fellowship. Congratulations to Lion Stephen Helmken, our new 
1st Vice District Governor-Elect. Congratulations to the South Haven Lions on winning the Chant Contest. They 
get to keep the traveling trophy, for ONE year. (actually 54 weeks, but they are the winners THIS year).  On a 
serious note, I thank you for all for the moral and financial support you provided for the Lions Davis. It is awe-
inspiring and truly humbling to see Lions helping fellow Lions. 
I invite you all to try a new service project as we conclude the Lions year. Winter is finally over, so the 
opportunity for outdoor projects is near. Once you perform service, please report it on MyLion. I like to be in 
the background. I want to serve, but not advertise. Like me, I’m sure for many of you reporting service is against 
your nature. Service metrics will help us grow. Serving gets your name out there, and you will attract new 
members. With new members, new leaders will arise. 
Thank you again for helping your communities. Serving is wonderful, no matter how many people are affected. 
Before I go, I wish to commend the State Convention Host Committee, most notably PDG Robin Smith & PDG 
Connie Roe. Although the convention will be in Indianapolis, District 25A will be hosting. Please support our 
district and consider attending our State Convention. You will meet a lot of fun people and expand your Lions 
knowledge. I look forward to being there with you. 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
DGE Nick Gonzalez 
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Welcome New Members 
 
 

GARY NWI  
THOMAS D FULLER JR.  
NORMAN J. HAIRSTON  

FRED EDWARD  
 
 

HANNA  
NORMA GARNER  

SPONSOR: WILLIAM GARNER  
 
 

MERRILLVILLE  
KEESHA HARDAWAY  

SPONSOR: RACHEL FERRELL  
 

LOUANN MINOGUE  
SPONSOR: MICHAEL MINOGUE  

 
 

MOROCCO  
JESS BRANDT 

DANIEL THOMAS 
SPONSOR: DANIEL BLANEY  

 
WILLIAM MYERS  

SPONSOR: JOHN KAY JR  
 

HOWARD MARSHALL 
 
 

WHEATFIELD 
JAMES M MYERS  

SPONSOR: RACHEL MYERS  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MEMBERS THAT HAVE COMPLETED THEIR SERVICE. 
 
 
 
 

CEDAR LAKE  
RICHARD E BREWER  

 
DOOR VILLAGE  
BRIAN GALVAS  

 


